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FREMONT NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL MEETING


February 25, 2008
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Vafa Ghazi, George Heideman, Toby Thaler, Erik Pihl, Shawn Mulanix,  Alan Younker, Norma Jones, Julia DeBroux, Stephanie Pure, and Kathleen Crosser.

PRESENTATIONS:
Judith Noble, Strategic Advisor, Seattle Public Utilities - Ms. Noble provided an overview of the City of Seattle’s project to clean up contaminated sediment offshore of Gas Works Park, as well as a history of the site.   The current Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study for the project will be completed in Fall 2008.  The clean up is projected to take approximately two years because it must be planned around the “fish window,” which prevents clean up work at certain times during the year.   

TREASURER’S REPORT:  As of February 24, 2008:

CD at Northstar Bank

$32, 415.21



MM at Northstar Bank
$40,505.99


Checking at BoA

$  3,231.20





Savings at BoA

$      238.97

TOTAL


$76,391.37




Committed (CHHIP):

$10,000.00


                   (AAA):

Unknown cost for mailing



Available:


$66,391.37 - less committed mailing cost

MINUTES: The minutes of the January 28, 2008 meeting were approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
LUDC: Yun Pitre reported in Dic Selin’s absence.  City Council member Richard Conlin was the guest speaker at the most recent LUDC meeting.  He spoke about the City Council’s Themes and Priorities for 2008, which are posted on the City’s website.  The City of Seattle, SDOT and the Seattle Parks Foundation are working to develop a multi-use trail around Lake Union and are holding a trail naming contest.

Land Use: On February 4, 2008, Erik, Shawn and Kathleen attended the Early Design Guidance meeting for the site at Stone Way and North 40th Street (3920 Stone Way North).  Prescott Homes purchased the former QFC site and is pursuing plans to build a five-story commercial and residential building.  In contrast to the former QFC plan, Prescott Homes proposes to reduce the size of the ground floor retail space.  Living units will be increased from 26 to 160 with 190 underground parking units.   Comments not addressed through the design review process may be submitted through the Department of Planning and Development’s website at http://www.seattle.gov/dpd/.  The project number is 3008142.

Communications: The newsletter was mailed at the end of January 2008.


Public Safety: Vafa reported on Sheridan’s behalf as she was not able to attend the meeting.  Sheridan recently attended the North Precinct meeting, the FAWN walk and the Aurora Bridge Safety Prevention open house that displayed potential barrier design concepts that incorporated local input.  There was some discussion about the nearby motels on Aurora Avenue North and the associated crime activity.

Zoo: The question was raised whether or not FNC needs to continue to have a zoo committee given that the proposed parking garage at the zoo will not be built.  It was decided that the committee will continue to be active because it is important to maintain a liaison with the zoo.


Membership: 45 membership payments have been received, half of which are new memberships.  Rita Selin volunteered to do the mailing of the renewal notices.
Liquor Issues: Vafa accepted his invitation to be a member of the City Council’s new nightlife advisory board. 

Transportation: Erik proposed that the FNC support state legislation approving the use of remote cameras to monitor driving speed on arterial streets notorious for speeding.  Cameras would be used much like the red-light cameras are currently used.  After much discussion of the issue and pedestrian safety in the neighborhood, it was decided that FNC would not take a position at this time.
OLD BUSINESS:





Voting by E-mail - Erik will distribute an updated proposal.

NEW BUSINESS:

Fremont Fair Booth - The FNC will once again host a booth at the Fremont Fair jointly with the Fremont Historical Society.  The Fair is an opportunity to put a “face” on the FNC and is a relatively small financial commitment.

Planning for Annual Meeting - Vafa will send a letter to each board member regarding their intention of remaining on the board and about their board service experience.  Vafa intends to step down from being board president.  Vafa, Toby, and Norma will act as a nominating committee for board president and other board member positions.  Public notice of the annual meeting must be given twenty days prior to the date of the meeting.  The annual meeting will be held at the Fremont Baptist Church.

Neighborhood Crime and Safety Issues - Shawn shared a letter to the Inmans, who own several properties on Aurora Avenue North between North 41st and North 46th streets where drug and prostitution activities have become intolerable.  The letter was signed by over forty nearby neighbors.  There are serious crime and safety issues in the neighborhood that should be the focus of the FNC Public Safety Committee.  It was suggested that we invite Tim Burgess, who chairs the City Council’s Public Safety, Human Services & Education Committee, to speak at the annual FNC meeting.
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